
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

LETTER FROM THE DEPUTY HEADTEACHER 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope you have had a good weekend and managed to get out and enjoy some of the wonderful sunshine and blue skies.  Fingers crossed 
summer is almost upon us.  It has been a very busy half term, and with this week being an exciting one with our annual Creative Arts Week.  
Lots of exciting activities are going on over the week including samba drumming and dance workshops, mosaic making and costume design 
and making.  Friday afternoon at 2.45pm the children will be parading their costumes and showing off their carnival dancing and drumming 
for parents to see.  The school gates will open at 2.45pm, and once the parade is finished, children will return their classrooms to be seen 
out as usual at 3.10pm.  We look forward to seeing you then. 
 
Parent Help Needed: School Library 
Mrs Christie has asked me to put a parent plea out for help with our school library.  We have an amazing resources library which the children 
access throughout the week.  We have had an overwhelming number of book donations from our school community which is wonderful, 
however, the books need cataloguing and sorting through to add to our already rich library collection.  If you have some time you can give 
to support us, or set up a team of parents, we would much appreciate this.  Please contact the office via email to express your interest in this 
and we can arrange dates and times.   
 
Mental Health Awareness Week 
Last week we continued to raise the profile of the importance of everyone’s mental health and wellbeing, with a particular focus on ‘feeling 
anxious’ and also ‘kindness,’ to ourselves and each other, through our PSHE and RSE sessions across the school. We are very lucky to have 
Mrs Boutayeb’s vast experience of supporting children’s mental health and wellbeing, and she kindly shared some useful websites that you 
may wish to explore with your child and family, to further support the work of the school at home. 
 
https://schoolofkindness.org/mental-health-awareness-week 
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/public-engagement/mental-health-awareness-week 
https://mentalhealth-uk.org/mental-health-awareness-week/ 
https://yoursafetypal.com/mental-health-awareness-week/ 
 
 
Curriculum Updates 
It was lovely to welcome so many of Duckling’s parents into school last week for their parent curriculum assembly.  The children really 
enjoyed sharing their learning with each other and it really did showcase all the children’s hard work and efforts over the term.   
 
Well done to all the Year 2 children last week who did their Key Stage 1 SATS assessments.  The children were very positive, and we know 
they all did their very best.   
 
Children in Years 3&4 went out on a visit to the Synagogue in Oxford to learn more about the Jewish faith and to find out about the various 
festivals that they celebrate.  As always, the children made us very proud of how they represented our school on the visit. 
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Years 5&6 visited Blenheim to support their theme War and Peace, learning more about Winston Churchill and WWII.  The children visited 
the Churchill exhibition and the took part in a spy mission escape room, which is a new learning experience Blenheim offer.  The children 
also went to the new Blenheim Adventure Park and had a thoroughly fun time! 
 

 
 
Remember, Monday 5 June is a staff Inset day and school will be closed, with children returning on Tuesday 6 June. Thank you as always for 
the continued support you give to our school, it is always very much appreciated and hugely valued.  Enjoy the May half-term break when it 
arrives at the end of this week.   
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Safeguarding Children Updates: 
 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads immediately by 
contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk. 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, please contact the 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 
 

Collective Worship Weekly Theme 
 

Week Beginning: 22/5/23            Collective Worship  

Key Idea: Share the good news 

Biblical Link: Mark 16:15 ‘He said to them, “Go into all the world and preach the gospel to all creation’. (NIV)  

Core Value: Joy 

 

Understanding 
Christianity 
Theme:  

Worship Song: You shall go out with joy 

 
Our World 
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Fun with the Hedgehog Club for all the family 
Available to book on the website today: 
May half term activity days for 5–12-year-olds 
The first dates for summer activity dates (more dates coming soon) 
Summer term of The Hedgehog Club at Cogges for children from crawling to 4 years 
old.  Book your outdoor fun today at www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  
Any questions do get in touch with Mandy on thehedgehogclub123@gmail.com    
 
28th May 2023: Family Fun Day 
Spring in All its Glory! Come and join in the fun looking at all the signs of spring in Singe 
Wood, near Hailey.  The session will start at 10am and finish at 12.30pm. 
 
The session will take place in Singe Wood, which is managed by The Wychwood Forest 
Trust who are kindly letting us use it for this one-off session. We will be den building, getting crafty with natural materials, exploring, climbing, 
and cooking on the fire. It is open to children of all ages up to 12 years and their families. (All children must be accompanied by an adult.) 
It costs £17 per child, £2 of which is a donation to The Wychwood Forest Trust. 
 
Book your outdoor fun today at www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk.   

Any questions do get in touch with Mandy on thehedgehogclub123@gmail.com 
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Weekly Online Safety Guidance: 
 

 
 



Weekly Mental Health & Wellbeing Guidance: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


